VILLAGE OF LAWTON PLANNING COMMISSION
PUBLIC NOTICE of SPECIAL USE PERMIT AND SITE PLAN REVIEW
VIRTUAL MEETING - MAY 5th, 7:00 pm

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE:  The original Public Hearing to be held on April 7th was cancelled due to COVID-19 and social distancing concerns.  Since that time, the Village of Lawton has established a Virtual Meeting Policy and this Public Hearing will be held REMOTELY.
TO ACCESS THE MEETING REMOTELY:

BY PHONE:  Dial +1 (312) 626-6799 and ENTER Meeting ID# 223 344 0545
BY COMPUTER:  https://zoom.us/j/2233440545 and ENTER Meeting ID# 223 344 0545

The Village of Lawton Planning Commission will hold a Public Hearing on May 5th at 7:00 pm to receive comments on a Special Use Application and Site Plan Review for the property located at 523 N Main Street in Lawton, MI parcel # 80-45-050-003-10 on behalf of the applicant, Consumers Energy. 
Under the Governor of Michigan’s Executive Order 2020-21 requiring all individuals to suspend activities not necessary to sustain or protect life due to concerns surrounding COVID-19, the Village of Lawton will be holding all public meetings in a “Virtual” form.  There will be no in-person attendance at the meetings.  This action is to protect the public from COVID-19.  This is made possible through the Governor’s Executive Order 2020-15 allowing remote public meetings to take the place of “in person” meetings during the COVID-19 crisis.  Therefore, this meeting and public hearing will take place remotely.  
To access the meeting by phone, DIAL +1 312 626 6799 and ENTER Meeting ID# 223 344 0545.  To access the meeting by computer, INPUT https://zoom.us/j/2233440545 and ENTER Meeting ID# 223 344 0545. Individuals that are deaf, hard of hearing, or speech impaired may use the Michigan Relay system by dialing 7-1-1 and providing the meeting information.
Those who are unable to attend are encouraged to submit written comments to the Village Manager at ImusL@LawtonMI.gov or the below-mentioned address. Written comments must be received before 4:00 pm May 5, 2020.  
The Village will provide necessary, reasonable auxiliary aids and services to individuals with disabilities at the meeting upon four (4) business days’ notice to the Village Clerk.  Individuals with disabilities requiring auxiliary aids or services should contact the Village Clerk at the address or telephone number listed below. This notice is posted in compliance with the Open Meetings Act, Public Act 267 of 1976, as amended (MCL 41.72a (2)(3)) and the Americans with Disabilities Act.  
A copy of this notice is on file at Lawton Village Hall, located at 125 S. Main Street, PO Box 367, Lawton MI  49065, ph 269.624.6407  www.lawtonmi.gov  
Joni Bell, Village Clerk                                                                             	             Published: April 17, 2020
